Saarc’s food security


IN A move that is politically to be welcomed, Saarc’s agriculture ministers have approved a concept paper to set up a regional food bank. The underlying idea is to provide support to member states in case of an emergency. It is also designed to deal with food shortages in the region collectively. But sceptics cannot be blamed if they question the viability of the project. Not that such a bank cannot be created and made a success of, but it could well become a victim of the absence of political will that has prevented Saarc from becoming an economic force to reckon with in South Asia. Pakistan’s agriculture minister identified the factors that have hindered progress as lack of a strong follow-up, implementation mechanism and institutional capacities. These could well prove to be a stumbling block for the food bank as well.

The fact is that after two decades — only last week Saarc observed its 21st anniversary with some fanfare — the association has still to make an impact as a regional body. Politically it was never designed to represent the interests of its seven South Asian members. But even in the area of economic cooperation it has hardly managed to integrate the South Asian economies. Intra-regional trade which should have been the easiest to promote has not grown beyond six per cent of the total trade of all the countries. Compared to the EU’s 61 per cent and Asean’s 23 per cent, Saarc’s showing is very dismal indeed. Will the food bank fare any better? If one considers the fact that agriculture is the mainstay of the economies of all the South Asian states and that cooperation in the agricultural sector has been the key priority of the Saarc agenda, the members should already have been well on the way to an integrated approach to agriculture to achieve food security, especially for the poor. The seventh Saarc summit held in Dhaka in 1993 had committed itself to the eradication of poverty in the region by the year 2002. One of the items on the agenda of action was the adoption of a policy of decentralised agricultural development that focused on household-level food security through the universal provision of the basic nutritional needs of the people. As far as one knows nothing has come out of these pious hopes. The only tangible outcome of these moves has been the establishment of Saarc Agricultural Information Centre (SAIC) at Dhaka in 1988, which was the first regional institution to have been set up.

Although there has been much interaction at the level of research, training and information on agriculture, there does not appear to have been much progress in trading in agricultural commodities or in devising integrated programmes in the agricultural sector. It is therefore not surprising that we now have the agricultural ministers worrying about the emergence of the private sector, the WTO and intellectual property rights. Without any kind of cooperation at the regional level, the South Asians can be expected to be overtaken by the more powerful and developed food sectors of the western world. Had Saarc not been so slow in integrating, its governments would not have been required to express such concern. Moreover, without food security and greater cooperation in agriculture, it would not be possible to eradicate poverty which is most rampant in the rural areas in South Asia.

